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August 31, 2021 

 

MISCELLANEOUS RULEMAKING PUBLIC NOTICE 

Transportation Commission of Colorado  
Rules Governing Statewide Transportation Planning Process and Transportation Planning Regions 

2 CCR 601-22 
 

Code of Colorado Regulations eDocket Tracking Number: 2021-00508 
 

On August 13, 2021, the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) on behalf of the Transportation 
Commission of Colorado (Commission) filed a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking with the Colorado 
Secretary of State and the Department of Regulatory Agencies.  
 
The Commission initially planned to hold eight public hearings across the state to hear testimony and 
receive comments on the proposed pollution reduction planning standards for transportation. The 
dates, times, and locations of the eight public hearings were provided in the Notice of Proposed 
Rulemaking that was published in the Colorado Register on August 25, 2021.  
 
Requests for a cost-benefit analysis have been received by the Department of Regulatory Agencies 
regarding the proposed pollution reduction planning standards for transportation. 
 
Pursuant to section 24-4-103(2.5), C.R.S., this is an additional notice to postpone the first hearing 
originally scheduled for September 14, 2021, to comply with the requirement to complete the cost-
benefit analysis at least ten (10) before the public hearing. The first public hearing will now commence 
at 2 p.m. on Friday, September 17, 2021, at CDOT Regional Office, Bookcliff Conference Room, 2328 G 
Road, Grand Junction, CO 81505. 
 
This Notice also adds a ninth public hearing in Firestone, CO, and adjusts the start and end times for 
certain hearings. A complete list of the dates, times, and locations of the nine public hearings can be 
found in the updated Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, which is attached and incorporated by reference 
to this Notice.  
 
Finally, this Notice corrects a typographical error in the Proposed Statement of Basis and Purpose, 
Statutory Authority, and Preamble. Under the Statutory Authority section, the proposed statement 
incorrectly referenced 2020 as the year for Senate Bill 260 rather than 2021. The proposed statement 
now correctly reads Senate Bill 21-2601. The updated Proposed Statement of Basis and Purpose, 
Statutory Authority, and Preamble is attached and incorporated by reference to this Notice.  
 
This Notice, the updated Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, and the updated Proposed Statement of Basis 
and Purpose, Statutory Authority and Preamble will be posted on CDOT’s website at 
https://www.codot.gov/business/rules/proposed-rules. 
 

 
 

2829 W. Howard Place 
Denver, CO 80204-2305 
 

https://www.sos.state.co.us/CCR/eDocketDetails.do?trackingNum=2021-00508
https://www.codot.gov/business/rules/proposed-rules

